#### Happenings around Kolping - November Report

#### **Apology**

I need to begin with an apology for not giving credit to all the ladies and girls who assisted the week before Schüetzenfest with the set up. Plain & simple I forgot to include them because they helped in the evenings. I am sorry for not including you and I hope that you will support Schuetzenfest in the future. Thank you for your help.

#### **Festival Ground**

Under Guenther Stark's direction a lawn sprinkler system was installed this past Labor Day. Pat Whalen brought a small track hoe and a ditch witch (Schulhoff Tool Rental) to trench the festival ground for the installation of the water line which is tied into the Dudley soccer field sprinkler system. Guenther coordinated the job and saw to it that the materials were on hand. A lot of work was done on Labor Day an appropriate name for the day. Russ and Andrew Hessler along with Guenther Stark and yours truly, Bob Bauer Werner Wilke supported the effort. Doris Wilke showed up around lunch time and offered to prepare lunch for us which were very much appreciated. When the water was turned on there were no leaks – not that we anticipated any.

The whole area was regarded to obtain the proper slope for good drainage and reseeded. This work was done by Team All Sports the company that the sports club has been using the soccer field's maintenance. Now the festival ground should over time turn into a quality, all weather multipurpose use area. A big thank you to Jim Stukenborg for his vision and all the helpers who made this a reality.

#### Schuetzenfest

Bob Bauer is still putting Schuetzenfest stuff away. We hope that he keeps a location list for the all the different storage areas so we can find those items in time for the next year so we don't have to purchase them again. Thanks Bob.

#### **Pioneer**

The Pioneer utility cart was out of service for about a month because of a fuel flow problem. Through the combined efforts of Norb Schomaker and Bill Adelmann it is now back in service. It is hard to believe that this tool is so needed when it is out of service. Although the go-cart is operational we will have to replace the throttle cable over the winter. Thanks guys for getting this thing back on the road.

#### Honeysuckle

Quite a bit of honeysuckle has been cut by Andrew Hessler and his crew there is still much more to come down. The area looks much better than it did. We need to make the picnic area as appealing as possible because more weddings are being held out of doors. It is interesting to see this area being used for that purpose. We are told that a bride insisted on getting married on the soccer field in front of the goal in January when snow was flying. Tradition is being pushed all around.

#### **Election**

At the November (Friday Nov. 5) monthly meeting the annual election will take place. New board members and a new president will be elected. Nine candidates for the board are on the ballot which is great and we have heard that we have one candidate is on it for the president's position. We encourage you to attend this meeting to participate in this election.

Ted Tegenkamp,513-941-6439

P.S. I apologize if I omitted to name someone who should have been mentioned. Call me so I can make a note of it for the next report.

#### **Update on Kolping History Book**

We made the deadline – the manuscript of the book was submitted to the publisher on September 1, 2015, and 600 copies were ordered. We have already received the proof for approval, and the book is well on its way to being printed. If all goes well, we should receive the books in the first or second week of November.

The Kolping Board very generously purchased over 100 extra books so that now the Society is able to offer these additional books at the pre-publishing price of \$35.00. Once these books are gone, though, if new copies are ordered, the price per copy would be substantially greater because of a smaller quantity being ordered. The Kolping Board has also decided to generously donate 30 copies of the book to various libraries, schools and other Kolping Families.

For those of you who will be picking up your copies of the book at the Kolping Center, we will set up a Sunday afternoon in November, with a succeeding evening, so that you can get your copy at those times. In addition, we will be bringing copies, if we have them by that time, to the Seniors meeting on November 10. If we receive the books in time, a notice of the dates and times for pick-up will be included in the November *Kolping Bulletin*. If we cannot get a notice in the *Bulletin*, we will personally notify you of dates and times by E-mail or phone. For those who have asked for their books to be shipped, we will also notify you when we will be shipping your copy.

We thank each and every one of you for your support, for your help, for your contributions of material for the book, and for your interest. It has been an amazing journey for us and we are confident that you will be happy with the result. If you have any questions or would like to order any additional copies, please contact us.

Mike and Nancy Pelzel 6205 Twinwillow Lane Cincinnati, OH 45247 Ph: (513) 385-3120

E-mail: pelzelfest@aol.com

#### **KOLPING SÄNGERCHOR**

Cordially invites you to our Annual



# Weihnachts Konzert and Christkindlmarkt

#### **NOVEMBER 29**

2:30 P.M. TO 5 P.M.

10235 Mill Road Cincinnati, OH 45231



ALL TICKETS \$10.00 (babies on lap, free)

TICKETS MUST BE PURCHASED IN ADVANCE FROM CHOIR MEMBER OR BY MAIL.

Send check made out to "Kolping Sängerchor" with SASE to:

Christy Westendorf - choir (questions 513-403-3227) 2785 Oxford Trenton Road Oxford, OH 45256

Christkindlmarkt beginning at 2:30 pm, featuring home baked cookies and items for the holidays!

Desserts, coffee and tea served at 3 pm.

Concert beginning at 4 pm.







## Drinks, Dinner, and Dancing For Diplomas

Tuesday, November 3rd, 6PM – 9PM Clovernook Country Club

> 2035 West Galbraith Road Cinti, Ohio 45239

> > Benefitting the

#### Father David Hiller Scholarship Fund

Light Snacks, Gift Baskets, Split the Pot & Gemütlichkeit all night!

You can order from the lunch menu or one of their Fabulous Dinner Entrees

And they now accept cash or credit cards!

~Reservations Required~

#### Music by the Fathead Davis Duo

Crooner Classics, R & B, 50's, 60's and 70's

All proceeds from Baskets, Tips and Split the Pot Raffles help fund Local Catholic High School Tuitions.

Free-will Donations to The Fr. David Hiller Fund gladly accepted!

Sponsored by ~ Der Deutsche Buben Verein

### Reservations: Gina Cruz 513.521.0333 or Clovernook@clovernookcc.com





#### **NOTICE**

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement Committee members. In order that the membership can be aware that a **MEMBER** has died, the family of the decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping members should assemble for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by the family and the Kolping representatives). The Board of Trustees

#### **Important Phone Numbers**

President — Walter Amrein, 513-367-1511 V. President — Richard Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 Membership — Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 Sick Comm. — Christa Olding, 513-385-1476

#### **Sub Group Presidents:**

Brewing Klub — Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213
Sängerchor - Chuck Merk, 513-941-3864
Schützen Club — Mickey Moore, 513-729-4675
Seniors — Christa Olding, 513-385-1476
Sports Club — Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551
Young Families — Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554
House & Grounds — Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019

#### **Kolping Center**

Clubhouse Rentals — 513-851-7951 then press I
Business Office — 513-851-7951 then press I
Clubhouse — 513-851-7951 then press 5
Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4

#### **KOLPING GOLF LEAGUE**

The 2015 Golf League will resume on Thursday, April 16th at Beech Creek Golf Course on Hudepohl Lane. We will play each Thursday-tee times approx. 9:30 a.m. – until cold weather returns. Cost is \$12.50 per golfer for 9 holes and cart rental. Cost is also \$12.50 if walking. We will use a scramble format as last year and teams will be decided by random draw each day. Men and women are invited to participate, new golfers are welcome. Questions, call Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148

#### MEMORIAL MASS/GOETTAFEST

November 1, 2015

Kolping Center – 10235 Mill Rd.

Mass 11:00 a.m. Goetta Breakfast to Follow

\$7.00 per person \$20.00 per family (Children under 10 Free)

#### **RESERVATIONS a MUST:**

Call

Barbara Hessler, 513-742-8842

Members who have passed away this past year. November 2014 thru
October 2015

Lucy BuddeHerbert DeyhleCeil KuntzScott LoweryRay ShivelyJohn H. MeyerLorraine HoerstmannMarvin MeyerJohn OldingAugust BruewerMargaret OstendorfCharles Antal

Joseph Wurzelbacher

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

#### Deaths

Jody Hargis passed away this past month, our sympathy to he husband, Jerry and children Carly, Elise and Griffin.

May her soul and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace.

#### Thank You

The Bruewer Family would like to thank all those wo cam to Gus' memorial service, for all the prayers, cards, and for the geautiful flowers.

Ourapreciation is deeply felt.

Gertrud and children Ralph, Gary & Karen

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



#### Schützen Club News

Shooting night is Oct. 16<sup>th</sup> at 8 p.m., Team sign-in and practice starts at 7:00 p.m. Captains who did not sign their team up in September need to arrive before their team members shoot (either practice or competitively). Captains are required to ensure their shooters are Kolping members, register their team, provide the treasurer with the team's fee of \$225.00, and president with signed waiver from each shooter.

**HIGH** practice shooter was Nick Krummen with a 68. No high individual or team will be posted until make-ups are shot in October.

**Work Schedule** will be available for teams to sign up for Targets, Bar, Food, or Tickets. Teams will be randomly assigned one of these tasks if no one volunteers. **Work schedule for October is:** 

<u>Targets:</u> Team Lawson Food: Team Luther Bar: Team Callahan Tickets: Team Sterwerf

If you have any questions, contact the president at:

Mmore8202@cinci.rr.com

#### 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer
Ted Segbers
Marlene & Charlie Lintz
Lois Kemper
Gunther Uhlhorn
Sis & Gene Mei
Liz Kramer
Evlyn Busam
Bob Stehlin
Barbara Bauer

Lois Kemper

Don't forget to stop and visit, send a card or give them a phone call. News from friends is always appreciated. Be sure to remember all our sick and shut in members in your prayers.

#### **GACL NEWS**

On Saturday, September 6<sup>th</sup>, Dr. Don Heinrich Tolzmann, led an "Over the Rhine Tour" for the German American Ambassador, Dr. Pete Wittig and about forty people from the City of Cincinnati and various societies. He started at the former Kolping house on Republic Street, then south and east to the German Mutual Insurance Co. building at 12<sup>th</sup> & Walnut, Old St Mary's Church. At the end of the 1½ hour tour the Ambassador said "I'm surprised at how beautiful the city is and I'm pleased to see that the German heritage is still very much alive." I fully agree with the statement and want to add that the progress can best be seen on foot, not just driving through.

Manfred Schnetzer

#### Happy Birthday to all our members born in October

10/1	Gerdes	Bernie
10/1	Vogt	Erica
10/2	Von Den Benken	Karl
10/2	Finke	Michael
10/2	Hopkins	Tom
10/2	Seibel	Tyler
10/3	Kalkhoff	Greg
10/4	Adick	Donald
10/4	Brunsman	Gary
10/6	Lintz	Marlene
10/6	Langefeld	John
10/8	Kreutzjans	Gerry
10/8	Wienkamp	Paul
10/9	Pohlabeln	Rudy
10/9	Tegenkamp	Mary
10/9	Lintz	Wayne
10/12	Gerbus	Hank
10/12	Brown	Jim
10/12	Meyerrose	Heinz
10/12	Holstein	Gisela
10/13	Geoppinger	Robert
10/14	Yeager	Max
10/15	Stroeer	Gerhard
10/15	Musbach	Rita
10/16	Ruether	Liz
10/16	Rebholz	William
10/16	Vogelsang	Joseph
10/17	Gottenbusch	Gregory
10/18	Stegman	Jerry
10/18	Gutzwiller	Lois
10/18	Schwietering	Dianne
10/18	Golden	Martin
10/19	Verhoff	Frank
10/19	Callahan	Michael A.
40/40	Tegenkamp	Tom

10/19	Hlavaty	James
10/20	Ricke	Clemens
10/20	Moeller	Mary Ellen
10/21	Sieverding	Henry
10/22	Schoenberger	Charlotte
10/22	Althoff	Jamie
10/23	Hauser	Alvin
10/23	Fischer	Hans J.
10/23	Westendorf	William
10/24	Abeln	Lynn
10/25	Mueller	John H.
10/26	Stidham	Kathy
10/27	Isfort	Mary Ann
10/27	Luther	Teri
10/27	Rademacher	Katherine
10/28	Tomlinson	Paul
10/28	Kemper	Lois
10/30	Klein	Robert
10/30	Macke	Ernst
10/30	Neubauer	Robert
10/31	Anhofer	Paul

#### **Sports Club**

We had a successful tournament. The number of teams was down but we had very few problems.

We are getting ready for tryouts the first week of November and setting up winter A Training programs

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

ARTICLES FOR THE NOVEMBER BULLETIN ARE DUE: FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 6<sup>TH</sup> BEFORE NOON.

**ELECTIONS 2015** 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 7, 2015
General Meeting
7:30 P.M.

NOMINEES
President – G. Trey Seibel

**Board Members** 

- 1. Andrew Hessler
- 2. Mike Szczepanski
  - 3. Nancy Pelzel
  - 4. Tom Musbach
    - 5. Ann Gerbus
  - 6. Jim Stukenborg
- 7. Paul Wienkamp
  - 8. Walt De War
    - 9. Rick Hill

A dinner will be provided for all who attend this election meeting, it will be served from 6:00 p.m. until the meeting begins

NOTE: Be sure to bring your membership card. You will need to show it before receiving a ballet.
Euchre Schedule 2015

Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45231

Sunday's at 1:30 p.m.

October 4 & 18 November 8 & 22 December 6 & 20

Be sure to come early to register. We begin playing at 1:30 p.m.

For info call: Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 or 513-519-1167

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **Kolping Seniors**

Next meeting on October 13<sup>th</sup>, 2015 at 11:30 a.m..

Now that the weather is getting cooler a nice hot lunch is always appreciated, especially when you do not have to fix it yourself.

We are looking forward to having you join us. Find out what is happening at Kolping and visit with old friends. New People are always welcome.

Christa Olding, President

#### Congratulations

To the recipeints of the 2015 Fr. David Hiller Fund Scholarships

- Nicholas Brunsman, son of member Brian S. Brunsman
- Samuel Smith, son of members Daniel & Sylvia Smith. They will both receive \$2500 to their Catholic High School. Renewable for 4 years if they maintain their grades and other stipulations.

Paul Ahrnsen, Fr. David Hiller Scholarship Committee Member